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GO MATILDAS!

Well done to our very own Clare Hunt who played exceptionally well in the FIFA Women’s World Cup 
against England on Wednesday Night. The journey isn’t over - we still go on to play for third place!  



SCHOOL EXPECTATION DRAW

Week 4
Prepared - Jethro Fenton, Positive - Annabella 
Taylor, Respectful - Xanthe Johnson, Improving 
- Ella Mitton, Respectful - (Absent) 

Congratulations to the five students who received a $5 canteen voucher in the weekly draw from
all the reward tickets that were issued in the last two weeks.

Reward tickets are issued to students in recognition of meeting our whole school expectations of
Prepared, Improving Respectful, Positive and Responsible.

The whole school expectations are designed to support student understanding and engage
positive and respectful relationships, while contributing points to their house.

Week 5
Positive - Chole Kirkup, Respectful - Adelaide 
Nowlan, Responsible - James Death,  Prepared 
- Kaitlyn Mitton (Absent), Improving - Teleitha 
O’Byrne (Absent)

With the term past the halfway mark, we held our major draw for the school expectation reward
program.

Congratulations to our winners:
Hugh Nowlan 
Sophie Berry 
Sophie Hughes
Brodie Loader 
RosanaTruong

Thank you to our local sponsors of this reward program: Mawhoods IGA, Shell Grenfell,
Unwind in Grenfell, Ned’s Takeaway and Mick’s Local Bakery. 



Year 10 Cakes
Hugh Nowlan “as part of our assessment for 
year 9/10 food tech, we were given the  
opportunity to bake and decorate birthday 
cakes. Decorating the cakes was a thrilling 
experience and I thoroughly enjoyed the  
opportunity.”

Sophie Hughes “This cake assessment was 
a great experience to develop our decorating 
skills.” 

Zarah Durham “I feel cooking is an experience that younger and older students should have the 
opportunity to do. I really enjoyed doing food tech. learning  and The time management plan was 
great and easy to follow has many opportunity’s so don’t feel worried if you mess up it’s all in 
learning.”

Daniel Lutherborrow “I thought it was great. I made a Bluey cake. I thought it would look good, 
but it looked okay. But I learned a lot from this prac and learned from my mistakes eg that for next 
time I need to start with a lot more icing than what you expect you need. I would recommend doing 
food tech for year 9 and 10, its full of fun and laughter.”



CSU Wagga Open Day

What a great opportunity! Dale and Kaitlyn attended a Charles Sturt University  
residential program on 5 August to explore the many opportunities that CSU offer. Thanks to our 
CEF branch and Jenny Armstrong for supporting our students.

Year 10 Cakes (Continued) 
Brooke Brandt “My experience baking and decorating this cake was interesting, it was a great 
experience to be a part of, though it would be better to have more organisation. Being able to use 
your own imagination to create/design this cake was a great aspect of making it more enjoyable. 
Overall, it was an amazing chance to express all your ideas.”



	 What’s Happening in History?
This week in History, Year Eight has been exploring medieval architecture. We began by looking 
at the key features of medieval manors and what went into making a medieval town, including 
using water mills for grinding flour and the lords’ castle. Students then designed their own manor 
systems, looking at how they would structure their spaces and support the people of their manor. 
Students then used Google Earth to look at some of the key features of medieval architecture. We 
explored medieval wonders such as the moorish palace of Alhambra, the tidal island and  
monastery of Mont Saint Michel and the impressive stained-glass windows at York Minster.

Cowra Sheep Worshop Results Are In! 

Bridie Forde was 2nd in the Intermediate junior 
judging class.

Scarlet Nowlan was 1st in the beginner section 
and Hannah Kohnen was 3rd .

Congratulations to Bridie, Scarlett and  
Hannah. 



The library staff would like to recognise and acknowledge our leaders in growth through the Accel-
erate Reader program in years 7, 8 and 9. 

Year 7 
Lisbeth Toole
Natalie Sheehan 
Hannah Birch 

Year 8 
Giselle Westman 
Kayli Chalmers 
Beau Bailey 

Year 9 
Jimmy Death 
Samantha Mitton 
Ryan Toole

Accelerated Reader aims towards supporting students’ growth in literacy by encouraging them to 
find both fiction and non-fiction reading that they enjoy. Students across 7-9 have two timetables 
Accelerated Reading sessions, where they are given the space and time to enjoy books of their 
own choice. Whilst the growth of students is a reward in itself, the real joy for library staff is  
seeing students enjoy reading and hearing them recommend and talk about the books that they 
have loved. 

Well done! 



EDUCATION WEEK ASSEMBLY 
Community Awards:

Jan Diprose Peter Mitton 

Staff Awards:

Vaness Knight Taylor Nixon

Angela Coleman Denise Fennell



EDUCATION WEEK ASSEMBLY 
Student Awards:

Year 7 - Keira Chown Year 8 - William O’Connor-Johnston

Year 9 - Harmony Hua Year 10 - Braydon Jewell

Year 11 - Joshua Clarke Year 12 - Tyler Stevens

Learning, Celebrating, Embracing
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English/History Assessment Reminders  

Year 9 English: Science-fiction short story due September 21 (week 10) {NOTE: Homework  
needed.} 

Year 9 History: Slavery numeracy assessment due week 6 (in-class) 

		      Empathy task due week 9 (in-class) 

Year 8 English: Imaginative writing due August 25 (week 6) {NOTE: Homework needed.} 

Careers News 
Year 10 had their subject selection information session last week, which was well attended by  
parents and students. A follow up transition interview will take place between the careers team, 
Year 10 students and their parents. This will focus on transition to further study, subject selection 
or transition to the workplace.  
 
Please contact the school on 02 6343 1390 to arrange a time slot. Any student who missed the 
evening should collect their information pack from the careers staff room.



SCHOOL CALENDAR 
TERM 3 2023

Monday Tuesday Wednesday Thursday Friday

August 5 A
14 15 16

Ski Trip

17

Ski Trip

18

August 6 B

Science and 
Engineering 

Dubbo  
Wether Show

21

Science and 
Engineering

Dubbo 
Wether Show

22

Science and 
Engineering

Dubbo 
Wether Show

23
24 25

August/  
September 

7 A
Defence 

Force Visit
28

Cowra  
Try-A-Trade

29 30

Driving  
Simulator

31

Grenfell Show
Junior Judging

1

September 8 B
U15’s Boys 
Basketball 

4

Weddin 
Mountain 
Challenge

5

Weddin 
Mountain 
Challenge

6 7 8

September 9 A
11 12 13

Outdoor Ed 
Weddin Camp

14

Outdoor Ed 
Weddin Camp

15

September 10 B 
18 19 20 21 22

Open Classrooms  
As part of our education week celebrations, parents and careers were given the opportunity to 
walk through our school to see learning in action. Thank you to parents and carers who attended 
this event. 






